Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 6th September 2016
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Ray Jeffries (Chair)

Mrs Margaret David


Mrs Jackie Hattingh

Cllr Geraint Hopkins

Mr Derek Price 

Mrs Cheryl Hyde
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

RJ welcomed everyone to the meeting
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Mr Andy Jones, Mr David Edlin, Mr Eric Hoole, and Mr Grahame Day
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th July 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by RJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4III
A response had still not been received from Powys County Council regarding the flooding issues.  RJ suggested that a site meeting be requested to move the matter forward.  

Action: Clerk to request a meeting to include DP 
II
Item 4IV
A response had still not been received from the planning department regarding the pit near Tregoyd.
III
Item 4V
CH has received a response regarding waste and recycling which has been circulated.  CH will use this information as the basis for the next Brecon & Radnor Express article.
IV
Item 4VI
It was agreed that as there were several members missing this month, that the discussion on the website be deferred to next month
Action:  Clerk to place this as an agenda item for next month
V
Item 4VII
GH had asked Simon Crowther (PCC Structural Engineer) to visit Felindre to view the collapsing road over the brook, but as yet had received no response.  It was suggested that a site meeting be arranged.  GH confirmed he had requested more dog waste bins to be installed in Felindre.
Action: GH to arrange meeting to include MD

VI
Item 4IX
EH had forwarded comments that the path near Gwernyfed High School was now nearly impassable.  GH confirmed he had contacted the Schools Service regarding this, but he would follow up on this again.
VII
Item 5
The planning responses had been sent; GH reported he had been contacted by local residents, concerned over the proposal at Three Cocks.
VIII
Item 6
The Clerk confirmed that the local PCSO/PC have been invited to a future meeting in Felindre
IX
Item 7
GH provided clarification on the role of the applicant in planning applications, and that it is their responsibility to consult with the Community Council prior to submitting an application to the relevant local planning authority.  This would result in the Community Council being asked for their views prior to neighbours being informed of the application.  This could require the Community Council to provide information to neighbours.
The Clerk confirmed that the relevant officer from PCC with regards the new primary schools had been invited to the meeting on the 4th October but was unable to attend.  

Action: Clerk to send links to planning applications for the primary schools

5
Planning Matters

16/13876/FUL – Alterations refurbishment & extension to existing dwelling to provide 3 bedrooms – Pentrecoch, Tregoyd, Brecon

There were no observations on this application.  
DP commented that, being such a rural area, it is sometimes difficult to identify application sites.  It was agreed that the planning authorities be asked to provide a grid reference for all application sites to assist with this.  RJ proposed that a map of the OS map of the Community Council area be purchased; this was seconded by CH and agreed by all.
Action: Clerk to purchase OS map
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Police Crime Report
This item was received.
(ii)
Powys Community Health Council meeting dates

This item was received

(iii)
UK Web Archive

This item was received and agreed.

7
County Councillors Report 
GH reported on the turnaround by PCC on the proposal for Gwernyfed and Brecon High Schools.  A very good report from ORS had put everything into balance.  However, the matter hasn’t gone away and a new recommendation will be brought forward by February 2017.  RJ asked what was happening with the bridges that were in a poor state of repair.  GH confirmed he had written to the Portfolio holder who had confirmed that Glasbury bridge was in the forward work programme, however, it was uncertain when the work would be done.  MD queried the traffic lights on the Pengenffordd road from Talgarth.  Clarification was provided that this was because of a bank collapsing, but it was noted that the positioning of the lights could be better.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
This item was covered previously under the discussion on waste and recycling
9
Superfast Broadband Cymru Meeting

Fliers for the meeting to be held on 27th September were distributed.  It was agreed to place this item as an agenda item for next month to discuss the outcome of the meeting.
Action: Clerk to place on agenda
10
Financial Matters

(i)
Brecon Advice Centre
The Clerk reported on an issue with the signatories and that the cheque had been returned.  A further cheque was signed by two members
(ii)
Clerks Salary & Expenses

This was agreed

11
Any Other Business

(i)
AJ had forwarded a request for permission to write to the Portfolio Holder following the Gwernyfed High School decision.  This was agreed.
Action: AJ to write to Portfolio holder

(ii)
RJ reported that he had been contacted by a local developer who may be submitting a planning application for the former school and neighbouring site in Glasbury, and who had expressed an interest in being able to speak to the Community Council regarding this.
(iii)
DP reported that he was putting the minutes on the noticeboard at the River Café, but that it is very congested.  It was agreed to see if the Community Council noticeboard could be put up at the same location.

Action: DP to investigate further 

(iv)
MD reported on the poor condition of the garden waste bins in Talgarth.  GH agreed to follow up on this.  CH commented that orange waste bags can be purchased from PCC and then garden waste can be left with normal waste for collection.
(v)
JH commented on the nationalist graffiti that had appeared in the area.  GH confirmed that the Police are investigating, but it covers an area from the border near the Rhydspence, to Penderyn and Llandovery.  It was noted that the Highways department had been very quick to paint over the graffiti in the bus shelters, but it was noted that some signs are still affected.  RJ reported that the toilets in Glasbury had been badly affected.
(vi)
JH reported she had spoken to an officer at National Resources Wales, who was going to visit the bunded lagoon that had been created near Tregoyd, and who would respond back to her once he had visited.

(vii)
RJ reported that the graffiti in the toilets at Glasbury had brought forward the works to refurbish them.  In addition, Love Glasbury had managed to reduce the electricity bill by 75%

Next Meeting – 4th October at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
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